
Collection Total for June 20, 2021           
 
          Envelopes: $1120.00 
          Loose:        $50.00 
          Total:         $1170.00 
 
Weekly Amount Needed:    $1,400.00 
 
Building Fund Donations: $480.00   (4) 
 
June Bulletins: Knights of Columbus – Olney, 
Stringtown & Wendelin, Council 1352   
 
June Missalettes:   
***************************************** 

 
      *AROUND OUR PARISHES*   
     
CYM (High School) Softball, every Monday 
night at 7:00pm at the Ball field at Holy Cross-
Wendelin. All incoming freshmen to outgoing 
seniors are welcome.  
 
INTO MY VINEYARD: Administration 
and Management a one-year program (6 
Saturdays) to increase the number of  well-trained 
Lay Ecclesial Ministers for servant leadership in 
Parish Administration and Management—to renew 
and rebuild Catholic life in our Parish Partnerships 
according to the Pastoral Plan for Parish Renewal 
and Restructuring. For further information, contact 
Fr. Mark Stec. 
 
 
CELEBRATION OF THE LITURGY: 
Liturgical ministers may resume full participation 
in Mass and the liturgies regardless of age. 
We need your help! We're compiling a new list of 
Liturgical Ministers as we resume full participation 
in Mass. Please prayerfully consider assisting at 
Mass in the various ministries. Please contact the 
parish office if you are interested in serving our 
church family as a (We will offer training): Lector 
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion; Altar 
Server; Usher/Greeter; Gift Bearer;  
 
     

   *Contributions to the Parish* 
 
If you are attending Sunday Mass in any of 
Four Partnership Churches: St. Joseph-Olney, St. 
Joseph-Stringtown, Holy Cross-Wendelin, or St. 
Lawrence, please use your contribution envelopes. 
Your contribution will be credited to the parish 
stated on the envelope. 
 
KEEP CONNECTED with the church and 
receive important messages and updates via text and 
email. Sign up for Flocknote by texting 
stjoeholycross to 84576 to get connected 
                              
            PARISH NEWS:    
 
Bulletin News: Deadline Wednesday 3:00PM 
Parish Office Hours: Hours for public are 
limited to necessity only. Please call first. 
 
    Mass will be celebrated at: 
 
4:00pm Saturdays at Holy Cross Wendelin  
5:00pm Saturdays at St. Joseph-Olney   
8:00am Sundays at St. Joseph-Olney   
8:00am Sundays at St. Joseph-Stringtown   
10:00am Sundays at Holy Cross-Wendelin   
10:00am Sundays at St. Lawrence-
Lawrenceville  
                         Also:  
Monday at 6:30pm at St. Joseph-Stringtown   
Tuesday at 6:30pm at St. Lawrence 
Lawrenceville  
Wednesday at 8:00am at St. Joseph-Olney  
Thursday at 6:30pm at Holy Cross-Wendelin   
 
Communion will be distributed outside at 8:30 am 
at St. Joseph Stringtown. Drive to the parish 
parking lot following it's scheduled mass and 
someone will assist you. 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available by 
appointment or at 6:00pm Monday through 
Thursday at the individual parish that has the 
scheduled weekday mass at 6:30pm. 
Mass will continue to be Live Stream at St. Joseph-
Olney at 5:00pm on Saturday, 8:00am on Sunday 

and at 8:00am and 6:30pm on Wednesday.  
Mitigation limits on gatherings (10 family 
members) and are not advised at this time. This 
same guidance applies to weddings. 
 
Journey Onward Ye Sojourners                                                    
                      +JOYS+ 
Caroline Trimble Pastoral Associate 
 
Whoever had much did not have more and 
whoever had little did not have less.  A powerful 
line of scriptures from 2 Corinthians and a daily 
reminder in our faith journey. Take a moment -
pause and re-read these words.  It is of extreme 
importance for one’s souls because our culture 
places extreme emphasis of having, doing, 
acquiring, wearing, appearing, as means of 
identifying as “better than you.” However, our 
gracious Father knew we would need- truthful 
reminders- to keep us graciously focused on 
“higher things” – Him -God alone!  Where is 
your focus? Whoever had much did not have 
more and whoever had little did not have less. 
Journey onward and excel in faith, discourse, 
knowledge, all earnestness, and love!  St. 
Joseph, pray for us! Our Lady of Fatima, pray 
for us!  Keep to the J.O.Y.S 
 
The Stringtown Picnic is July 18th.  The 
Wine Pull Stand is seeking donations of unopened 
bottles of wine to make this year’s Wine Pull a 
successful stand.  If you are interested in donating 
to this stand, you may put your unopened bottles of 
wine in the special box in the back of church, or 
contact Janice Zwilling (618-562-1990) to make 
arrangements for drop off.   Please have all 
donations dropped off or contact Janice by 
Monday, July 12th. 
 
The picnic committee is still looking for a 
third couple to join our committee this year. 
Contact any picnic committee member to join. 
Emma Boehl (618) 843-8764, Anthony Sager (618) 
838-3450, or Rachel and Nick Forester (618) 843-
8619  
 
We are accepting donations for any of the raffles, 
glasses for the glass toss, and any items for the 

country store. If you have a donation please get it to 
a member of the picnic committee. 
 
Raffle books are in the back of church if you have 
not already picked yours up please do so. 
 
Basket Raffle 
Advance sales of the Basket Raffle are available 
outside after 8 am Mass.  For those who would like 
to help with the sales, additional tickets will be 
available at that time.  Look up the 24 theme basket 
pictures and write-ups on the “St. Joseph Picnic” 
Event page on Facebook.  Tickets are $1 each.  
Remember when filling out your ticket to include 
your name, phone number, and basket number.  
Contact Mona Kocher for your purchase by 
calling/texting at 618-843-6662 or calling the 
landline number at 618-869-2498. 
 
Stringtown Community Club 
Scholarship  
Any parishioner that graduated from high school in 
2021 and is attending college or an institution of 
higher education, may apply for a scholarship from 
the club.  To apply, please pick up an application 
and rules in the back of church or you may call 
Janice Zuber at 618-392-3411 and she will email 
you an application.  Applications are due back by 
July 1, 2021. 
 
St. Joseph School – Olney 
School Office Hours Week of June 21st: 
Tuesday - Thursday 8:30 am - 2:30 pm 
Please call before coming as we have limited 
staffing in the summer. 
 
June 28th is the last date to order your 
shopwithscrip cards to be applied to 2021-22 
tuition  
 
Knights of Columbus 
 
Thursday, July 8:  3rd Degree meeting 7:00 PM. 
Recognition of last year’s members meeting 
attendance. 
 
Thursday, July 15:  4th Degree meeting, 7:30 PM. 
 



Congratulations to the 2021-2022   4th Degree 
Officers; Faithful Friar- Very Rev. Mark 
Stec,  Navigator-Don Seger, Comptroller-Jim 
Gibson, Scribe-Mike Ginder, Purser-Hank 
Ginder, Captain- Steve Kuenstler, Admiral-Dan 
Zwilling, Pilot-Bill Denham, Sentinel’s-Ben 
Weiler & Bob Lytis, Trustee’s- Elmer Weiler, Dan 
Kuenstler & Cecil Ochs. 
            
DIOCESE OF BELLEVILLE: PHASE 5 
UPDATED MASS AND LITURGY 
GUIDELINES 

The past 15 months have been an 
extremely challenging time for everyone—
physically, mentally, emotionally, and spiritually. 
The Diocesan Committee on Reopening Churches 
greatly appreciates your patience, understanding 
and hard work as we navigated the waters of the 
unknown with the pandemic. As the State of 
Illinois moves into Restore Illinois Phase 5, we are 
updating current mitigation protocols per the CDC 
and state and local health department guidelines. 
We will continue to review our guidelines per local, 
state and CDC guidance. These guidelines could 
revert at any time based on their specific guidance. 
We want to continue to stress that we established 
these guidelines with the most vulnerable in mind; 
parishes should always err on the side of caution. 
Beginning the weekend of June 12-13, 2021, the 
following updates pertaining to Mass, sacramental 
celebrations and social events include: 
CHURCH CAPACITY 
Churches can resume to 100% capacity. 
MASKS/FACE COVERINGS 
Vaccinated individuals are not required to wear 
masks unless they feel more comfortable doing so. 
Unvaccinated individuals should wear a mask and 
maintain social distancing. 
Vaccination status will be based on the honor 
system. 
RESERVATIONS 
Reservations/sign-up is not required. 
DISPENSATION FROM SUNDAY 
OBLIGATION 
The obligation to attend Mass will be reinstated 
soon by Bishop McGovern in coordination with the 
Bishops of the Province. 
Worshipers are to be reminded that if they are 
experiencing symptoms or feel ill, they should stay 

home from Mass—even after the obligation is 
reinstated. 
 
CELEBRATION OF THE LITURGY 
Liturgical ministers may resume full participation 
in Mass and the liturgies regardless of age. 
Holy Communion will remain ONLY under the 
form of the consecrated HOST for the foreseeable 
future. 
Priests, deacons and extraordinary ministers of 
Holy Communion are required to wear masks 
during the distribution of the Eucharist.  
Communicants should continue to sanitize their 
hands right before receiving Communion. Churches 
should maintain sanitizing stations in the 
Communion procession aisle.  Communion on the 
tongue will be permitted, but those wishing to 
receive in this manner should present themselves at 
the end of the Communion procession. 
Funerals and Weddings are to follow the same 
guidelines as Mass. 
Funeral Lunches, Meetings, Social Events, 
Parish Festivals/Picnics 
Capacity is 100% of area/building space. 
Unvaccinated individuals should wear a mask; 
however, this will be based on the honor system. 
If serving food, food safety precautions must 
continue to be maintained per the local county 
health department. 
Any food should be served in ways requiring the 
least amount of contact as possible. Buffet-style 
and potluck meals are discouraged. 
Staff and volunteers serving food are highly 
encouraged to wear masks and gloves. 
 
Remember in our prayers . . .                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Kim Dallmier, Marcia (Hahn) Zanellato, Bob 
Dallmier,  Harold Zuber, Lori Wehrheim Davidson, 
Donna Zwilling, Healthcare Workers  
 

 

 
 
 

 

SUNDAY JUNE 27 
THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN 

ORDINARY TIME 
 

WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE FOR 
WEEK OF June 28 

 
 
Mon. June 28 6:30PM (at Stringtown) 
“Rita Damm, Ralph Zwilling” 
Tue. June 29 6:30PM (at Lawrenceville) 
Wed. June 30 8:00am (at Olney)  
Thu. July 1 6:30PM (at Wendelin)  
Sat. July 3 4:00PM (at Wendelin)  
5:00PM (at Olney)  
Sun. July 4 8:00am (at Olney) 
8:00am (at Stringtown) “Neil & Dorothy 
Kocher family, Living & Deceased” 
“Hermina Zuber” 
10:00am (at Wendelin)  
10:00am (at Lawrenceville) 
Mon. July 5 NO MASS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
St. Joseph Church 

In Stringtown Illinois 
P.O. Box 10, Dundas, IL 

62425 
 

 
(GPS address:  6342 N. Stringtown Rd, Olney, 
IL 62450)  
Phone: 618-754-3676 
Fax: 618-988-7099 
Email: stjoestringtown@hotmail.com                                                             
Web site: www.stjosephstringtown.com 
 
Very Rev. Mark D. Stec, V.F. Pastor 
Cell phone 618-841-7324 
Email: mstec88@msn.com 
 
Caroline Trimble Pastoral Associate 
Cell phone 618-263-7106 
Email: CtrimblePA@gmail.com 
 
Savannah Bradley, Administrative 
Assistant 
Office phone 618-754-3676 
Email: stjoestringtown@hotmail.com 
 
 


